Dear All,
Please be advised that the new NATO Benefit Guide (NBG), most probably available at the end of the first half of 2014, includes the bill keeping policy of AWC in accordance with the Belgian social security legislation. You might recall that the AWC representatives at the various General Assemblies in 2014 have already pointed out this new requirement. It reads as follows:
 It is your responsibility to keep copies of all correspondence with us (in particular, copies of Claim Forms, Medical and Dental Cost Estimates, and medical invoices and receipts) as we reserve the right to request these copies at any time for fraud detection purposes, for up to two years from the date of treatment.
 You will realize that this bill keeping policy is not limited to original bills but includes all correspondence with AWC, made by postal or on-line services. This legal requirement is in line with the NATO Group Insurance Contract (NGIC) and must be adhered to. I already briefed you that each insured person will get a hard copy of the new NBG in due course which will also be available on-line.
I recommend you advise your members accordingly and share your view that this requirement might become a burden especially for those members with loss of autonomy. This legal requirement is actually not new but VBI fulfilled it by keeping the files sent to them for their records. However, the revised NGIC and NBG stipulate that this responsibility now rests with the insured member and not with the third part administrator, AWC. The Policy Holder (NATO) and the Insurer (Allianz France) have stated that they insist on this policy.
Best regards, FALKO
 
Falko Bülling
CNRCSA WG chairman
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